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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY COMMISSION
MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, January 9, 2014
Suite 425, Conference Room A
4:00 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Member John Crescimbeni (Chairman), Commissioners Elaine Brown,  Rich Redick, Marla Buchanan; Aaron Bowman; Paul Astleford, Ex-Officio; Commissioners Carl Canon, Larry Williams, Barbara Goodman (Ex-Officio) were excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston;  Kyle Billy, Council Auditor’s Office;  Mark Fernandez, Hornblower (HMS Global Maritime);  Cecilia Ford,  Risk Management;  A. J. Souto, JTA, Finance & Mgmt;  David DeCamp, Debbie Delgado, Mayor’s Office; Mitch Reeves, Chairman, Ferry Task Force; Jackie Smith, Congressman Ander Crenshaw’s Office; David Chapman, Financial News & Daily Record; Carol Owens, Assistant Chief, Legislative Services.
The Chairman called the special meeting of the Ferry Commission to order at 4:23 P.M. The meeting was called to discuss the resumption of ferry operations after the vessel’s overhaul and inspection in dry dock during the month of December and a portion of January.
The Chair reported that he, along with Mark Fernandez, Tom Goldsbury, and one of the HMS operations people, met with the a host of BAE representatives and resolved some of the issues that will enable the ferry to resume operations within the next few days.  The question remains: when precisely do we want the ferry to resume service and do we want to mark the event with some kind of celebration or marketing event?  It was his understanding that Commissioner Elaine Brown had some ideas about this and asked her to share those thoughts with the Commission.
Commissioner Elaine Brown felt that because the ferry had been out of service for a while, the bigger the splash in noting the resumption of service, the better.  She discussed the idea of having a special Sunday event to welcome the ferry back to service. The ambassadors and the Ferry Task Force (Mitch Reeves) would have marquees on Mayport Road and Third Street announcing the ferry service’s return.  The ferry service would resume its regular scheduled run in the morning.  Commissioner Brown said that she is hopeful that  Mr. Crescimbeni, along with Council President Gulliford and the Beaches’ Mayors could be on hand at the ferry; she would like to see Mitch Reeves and his  PA system there; a food truck has been lined up;  a balloon artist and the ferry ambassadors would also be present.  In addition,  there will be music aboard the ferry for four hours; there would be drawings, as well.  Ms. Brown proposed to the Commission that the ferry’s fare be free of charge on Sunday.  We should get this information out through the media, social media network and the ferry’s app.
The Chairman asked Mark Fernandez if  based on the information available,  the ferry would  be ready to resume service on Sunday morning?  Mr. Fernandez answered in the affirmative.  A discussion ensued on how to go about conducting a drawing and contacting the winners. The suggestion of a free annual pass was weighed.

Commissioner Barbara Goodman lauded the efforts to create a splash about the ferry service’s resumption.  She was adverse, however, to a free ferry pass because it flew in the face of what we have been alluding to all along, namely, that the ferry needs revenue.  Having been out of service for a month, she felt that we could not afford to offer free fares.  A big party was appropriate; free fares were not.  Commissioner Brown responded that while she appreciated Commissioner  Goodman’s perspective, the media needed some excitement to get people’s awareness of the ferry’s return; free fares was the way to go. It is imperative to create a buzz.
Mark Fernandez indicated that HMS has projected the number of vehicles expected to use the ferry for Sunday at 250 cars.

The Chair asked Commissioner Paul Astleford if he felt that the media would cover a free fare day on the ferry.  Mr. Astleford thought that the media would.

In support of Commissioner Brown’s ideas for a big splash, Mitch Reeves reminded the Commission that businesses that have been supportive of the ferry have lost business during the ferry service suspension and the resumption of the service was a big plus for these businesses.
The Chair opined that if the media was going to take hold of the ferry’s return, we are going to have to do something out of the ordinary; a free fare day was out of the ordinary. If three television stations carried the story of a free fare on their  6 & 11 newscasts, there is no way that we could buy that kind of publicity, from a marketing perspective.  The ferry has been out of business for two additional weeks than we had no anticipated; one day’s loss of revenue will not be that significant.
There was a discussion on the merits of a free annual pass or a free pass for Sundays.  The weekly pass was viewed as more promising in efforts to bring commuters back.

The Chair asked for a motion and vote that would authorize the no charge for fare on Sunday, the 20 round trip tickets, and the one annual free pass to ride the ferry for a 12 month period.  Commissioner Elaine Brown made the motion; the motion was seconded; the Commissioners voted 5-0 to approve.

Debbie Delgado of the Public Affairs Office briefed the Commission on what a press release announcing ferry service resumption would entail, including the special events on Sunday.

Commissioner Brown related stories of how the temporary suspension of ferry service had an adverse economic effect on businesses, particularly restaurants, on both sides of the river.

Economics  is a factor with the ferry.  To the Chair, it is a story that needs to be told.  He had hoped that the Times-Union might have captured the story.

The Commissioners briefly discussed the status of signage on Heckscher Drive and Wonderwood Parkway.  The point was made that it would be helpful if it was made clear that the ferry accepted credit cards.
Commissioner Brown indicated that the ferry operation would welcome any assistance that the Jacksonville Transportation Authority could provide.  A. J. Souto said that he would relay that message.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:05 P.M.
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